WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 1 AUGUST 2016


Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 1 August 2016 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor R Bowrah (Mayor), 

Councillors C Biscoe, W Brown, G Copley, P Critchard, A Govier, G James, J Hunt, J Lloyd, J Reed, P W Sparrow, J Thorne, and V. Stock-Williams
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Gill Croucher (Assistant to the Clerk)
64. APOLOGIES

Councillor Barr.
65. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Govier and Hunt declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.
Councillors Brown, Bowrah, Hunt, James, Govier, Reed and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council. 
66. MINUTES
The minutes of Council Planning meeting and Council on 4 July 2016 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.
67. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor submitted a report on the engagements he had undertaken since the last meeting.
68. POLICE REPORT 
A report on recent police activity in the town was submitted. Concern was expressed at the increased number of assaults that had been reported. Attention was also drawn to a burnt out car at the Basins. The hope was expressed that it would be removed as soon as possible. 
69. NATIONAL TRUST – WELLINGTON MONUMENT

Helen Sharp, Project Manager and Ken Evans of the National Trust attended the Council meeting in July last year and explained its plans for the repair and refurbishment of Wellington Monument. Since that time work had been continuing within the Trust. Rebecca Pow M.P. had also started a petition. 
The representatives of the Trust once again updated members on the latest situation. The necessary testing, monitoring and recording work was now almost complete. The final investigations of core samples would be carried out soon.
The Trust had looked at the alternatives for the future of the Monument and had agreed that doing nothing was not an option. It had therefore agreed to go for a full conservation repair. This was likely to cost upward of £4m. The Trust had now been given the go ahead to submit an application for grant to the Heritage Lottery Fund. It was emphasised that if the application was successful the help of the local community would be needed to drive the restoration project forward.

RESOLVED that the current position be noted.

70. GRANTS
(a) Wellington Flower Show

An application for grant had been received from the Wellington Flower Show.  The organisation was finding that the costs of putting the show on were steadily increasing each year, mainly due to the cost of hiring a venue. They did not want to increase the entry charge for local people. The application was for £200 - £300 and would be used to defray the cost of the hire of premises. The application had been considered earlier in the evening at a meeting of the Finance Committee who had recommended that a grant of £200 be made.

RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed and a grant of £200 be made.
(b) Reminiscence Learning

This organisation had submitted an application for a grant of £2,000.

The application had been considered earlier in the evening at a meeting of the Finance Committee who felt that further information was needed before the application could be determined.

RESOLVED that the application be deferred until the next meeting pending receipt of further information.

(Councillors Stock-Williams and James both declared a personal interest in relation to this application).
71. EVENING BUS SERVICE TO TAUNTON

At the meeting in March 2016 consideration was given to the lack of a regular bus service to and from Taunton in the evenings. This had been a matter of some concern to the Council in the past. As a result discussions had taken place with appropriate County Council officers regarding the possibility of the Town Council perhaps sponsoring an evening service into Taunton. 
The prices provided were £130 per day for Monday to Saturday (£780.00 per week) or £175 per day for Friday and Saturday only (£350.00 per week). Members felt that these prices were exorbitant and way beyond what the Town Council could justifiably contribute towards the re-introduction of this service.
RESOLVED that:
(a) the Town Council do not fund these journeys and Buses of Somerset be advised accordingly;
(b) meanwhile information be obtained regarding the level of subsidy paid by the County Council when this service did operate together with the number of passengers that used it.

(Councillor Hunt left the meeting at 7.55p.m.)

72. TONEDALE MILL – SECURITY

The security of this site had been of concern to the Council and the Police for some time. At the meeting on 6 June it was agreed to request TDBC to take whatever action was necessary, as a matter of urgency, to ensure that the site was secured from unauthorised visitors. TDBC had subsequently sent a letter to the owners requiring them to secure the site by no later than 30 July 2016. 
RESOLVED that TDBC be encouraged to implement legal proceedings if the site had not been secured.

73. RAILWAY STATION

Following his visit to the Council meeting in June, TDBC Councillor Mark Edwards had contacted the Working Group to get a place for a representative of the Town Council. The Devon & Somerset Metro Group had agreed that the Town Council should be invited to appoint a representative bearing in mind its offer of £10k towards future funding. Cullompton Town Council had also been invited to do the same as it, too, had offered similar funding. It was reported that Mid Devon District Council had also recently agreed to contribute £40k.
Meanwhile, despite TDBC, this Council, Cullompton and Devon agreeing to set aside funds for the Feasibility Study it appeared that Devon County Council currently had no further work planned due to “other strategic transportation priorities”. 

RESOLVED that Councillor Bowrah and the Town Clerk be appointed to attend meetings of the Metro Group.
74. ELECTORAL REVIEW OF TAUNTON DEANE
Reported that the Local Government Boundary Commission for England had formally commenced an electoral review of Taunton Deane Borough Council. They sought views on future ward boundaries for the council. The Commission was carrying out a review to deliver electoral equality for voters across the borough. At present, some borough councillors represented many more or many fewer, electors than their colleagues elsewhere in the borough. The review aimed to correct those imbalances.

They were asking local people and organisations for their views as to the best pattern of wards for the borough which meet the necessary requirements.

Members were concerned that if the review resulted in fewer councillors for Wellington this would have an adverse impact on representation on TDBC. It was suggested, however, that although there might be a move away from three member wards the result might be that the same number of councillors would be retained but representing different areas of the town.

RESOLVED that the Council’s concerns be passed on to the Boundary Commission,
75. JURSTON LANE, WELLINGTON

Councillor Critchard referred to the communal areas in Jurston Lane, Wellington. The 2 main areas had been adopted by TDBC in about 2000, since then they had only been cut and cleared 2 or 3 times. The residents cut the grass verges on the side where the houses were, yet TDBC still did not maintain the other parts. The area on the right side of Jurston Lane, (The Dip) was part of the flood drainage scheme but was no longer accessible because of the undergrowth. 
RESOLVED that TDBC be urged to take the necessary action to clear the area and maintain it properly thereafter.
76. WAR MEMORIAL WORKING PARTY
The notes of a meeting of the War Memorial Working Party held on 11 July 2016 were submitted.

RESOLVED that the notes and the recommendations made be agreed.

77. ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
The minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee held on 18 July 2016 were submitted.

RESOLVED that the minutes and the decisions made be noted.

78. COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2016 to 31 May 2016 was £206,414 and the expenditure for the same period was £28,574. A detailed explanation of the figures was given.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed.

79. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:-

(a) HMRC – £ 151.52 - July deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £396.22 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) St John’s Primary School - £302 – Crossing patrol, summer term

(f) Councillor Gary James - £60 – Travel allowance

(g) Hinewood - £235 – Cleaning Bus shelters and windows (this includes the six monthly clean of all bus shelters and clearance of grass and weeds)

(h) Chess - £80.35 – Telephone and Broadband

(i) TDBC - £2,628 – Longforth Road toilets (April – June)

(j) TDBC - £478.80 – Assistance at 2015 Carnival

(k) Konica Minolta - ££179.22 – Photocopying

(l) EDF - £150.76 – Electricity

(m) Cllr R Bowrah - £18.90 – Travel allowance
80. HEART OF THE SOUTH WEST DEVOLUTION BID – For information

Reported that TDBC had recently signed up in principle to the pursuit of a “Devolution Deal” and the creation of a Combined Authority for the Heart of the South West sub region to administer the powers and funding devolved through the Deal. The aim was to maximise the opportunities of devolution. This type of Combined Authority would radically affect the way in which local services were provided.

In addition it was reported that TDBC had recently agreed to pursue the possibility of a merger with West Somerset District Council.
RESOLVED that the information be noted.
The meeting ended at 8.25p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Bob Bowrah BEM
Mayor
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